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Abstract —This paper presents a comprehensive survey on the 
utilization of ServiceNow in IT Service Management (ITSM), 
fo- cusing on its adoption, benefits, challenges, and future 
directions. The study employs a systematic literature review 
and industry reports to analyze the impact of ServiceNow on 
ITSM practices across various sectors. Key findings reveal that 
ServiceNow sig- nificantly enhances ITSM processes through 
automation, stream- lining workflows, and improving service 
delivery. The survey also identifies common challenges in 
implementing ServiceNow, such as resistance to change and 
integration difficulties with legacy systems, and proposes 
strategies for overcoming these obstacles. Furthermore, the 
paper explores emerging trends in ITSM, including the 
integration of artificial intelligence (AI) and machine 
learning (ML), and discusses how ServiceNow is positioned to 
leverage these technologies for future growth. The study 
concludes by emphasizing the critical role of ServiceNow in 
facilitating digital transformation and enhancing 
organizational efficiency in ITSM. 
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I. INTRODUCTION 

In the rapidly evolving digital landscape, the necessity for 

robust and efficient IT Service Management (ITSM) 

practices has never been more critical. Against this 

backdrop, Servi- ceNow has emerged as a pivotal innovator, 

revolutionizing the way organizations manage their IT 

services. Founded in 2004 by Fred Luddy, ServiceNow 

began as a Software as a Service (SaaS) platform dedicated 

to automating and streamlining IT service management 

processes. Over the years, it has evolved into a 

comprehensive workflow and automation company, em- 

powering organizations worldwide to optimize their 

operations and deliver superior services to both customers 

and employees. Today, as a member of the Fortune 500, 

ServiceNow continues to set the standard for ITSM 

solutions, leveraging cutting- edge technology to empower 

organizations across industries to achieve operational 

excellence and competitive advantage. 

[1] This paper aims to conduct a comprehensive survey of 

ServiceNow’s journey within the ITSM domain, delving 

into its evolution, current applications, and anticipated 

future de- velopments. This survey draws upon a wealth of  

 

 

 

literature and industry reports, dissecting the multifaceted 

nature of Servi- ceNow’s contribution to ITSM, highlighting 

its transformative impact on organizational efficiency and 

digital transformation efforts. This work examine the key 

features and benefits that have propelled ServiceNow to the 

forefront of ITSM solutions, alongside the challenges and 

considerations that organizations may encounter during 

implementation. Moreover, this work look forward to 

discuss emerging trends in ITSM and how ServiceNow is 

poised to navigate these changes, ensuring its continued 

relevance and leadership in the field. [2] 

Throughout this paper, the invaluable contributions of vari- 

ous researchers, practitioners, and thought leaders whose 

work has informed the understanding of ServiceNow’s role 

in ITSM are acknowledged. Their insights and findings 

have played a crucial role in shaping the analysis and 

providing a com- prehensive view of ServiceNow’s impact 

on ITSM practices globally. 

 

II. BACKGROUND AND HISTORICAL DEVELOPMENT 

ServiceNow, founded in 2004 by Fred Luddy, began as a 

Software as a Service (SaaS) platform focused on IT service 

management (ITSM). This initial focus was driven by the 

recognition of the need for a more streamlined and 

automated approach to managing IT services within 

organizations. Over the years, ServiceNow has evolved 

significantly, transforming from a niche ITSM platform into 

a comprehensive workflow and automation company. [1] 

One of the key turning points in ServiceNow’s history was 

the introduction of the Now Platform, a low-code 

development platform that enabled organizations to build 

custom applica- tions and automate processes quickly and 

easily. This platform played a crucial role in ServiceNow’s 

strategy to broaden its capabilities beyond ITSM, venturing 

into areas such as HR service delivery, customer service 

management, and security operations. This strategic 

expansion solidified ServiceNow’s position as an enterprise 

workflow powerhouse, capable of supporting a wide range 

of business functions [1] [3]. 

ServiceNow’s commitment to innovation was further 

demonstrated through its strategic acquisitions and 

investments in artificial intelligence (AI) and machine 

learning technolo- gies. The integration of AI into 
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ServiceNow’s platform has resulted in significant 

improvements in response times, ef- ficiency, and user 

experience. Most notably, the partnership with NVIDIA is 

expected to leverage custom large language models to 

provide intelligent workflow automation, pushing the 

boundaries of what’s possible in IT service management. 

[1] [3] 

Despite facing competition from traditional IT service 

management providers, ServiceNow managed to disrupt the 

market by offering a more flexible, scalable, and user-

friendly alternative. This disruption was partly due to 

ServiceNow’s recognition of the limitations of overly 

customized, on-premise software solutions and its ability to 

provide a cloud-based platform that could be easily 

integrated with existing IT infrastructures [3]. 

ServiceNow’s journey from a small startup to a leading 

player in the IT service management space has been marked 

by continuous innovation, strategic expansions, and a keen 

under- standing of the evolving needs of businesses. As 

organizations continue to seek ways to streamline their 

operations and improve service delivery, ServiceNow stands 

as a beacon of progress, demonstrating the power of 

technology to transform the way businesses operate 

III. APPLICATIONS AND FETURES OF SERVICENOW 

ITSM 

This section gives the comprehensive suite of applications 

and features offered by ServiceNow ITSM, showcasing its 

capability to transform IT service management (ITSM) pro- 

cesses across various domains. From leveraging cutting-

edge technologies like machine learning for predictive 

analytics to enhancing the end-user experience through 

digital portals and virtual agents, ServiceNow ITSM 

provides a robust framework for organizations to streamline 

their IT operations, improve service delivery, and foster a 

culture of continuous improve- ment. 

A. Machine Learning Solutions for IT Service 

Management 

Using machine learning in IT service management helps 

businesses grow and work better. With lots of data to 

handle, it’s hard for businesses to find useful information. 

Machine learning uses past data to build smart programs 

that can find important insights in all this data. This means 

businesses can avoid mistakes and work faster. 

To use smart predictions in fixing problems, businesses can 

turn on special tools through the Now Support Service 

Catalog. For example, by turning on the Predictive 

Intelligence for Inci- dent Management tool, businesses can 

create custom solutions for fixing issues using their past 

records. Similarly, turning on the Predictive Intelligence for 

Major Incident Management tool helps manage big 

problems using smart guesses. Also, businesses can activate 

the Predictive Intelligence for Incident tool through the Now 

Support Customer Service system to predict and fix issues, 

along with turning on other helpful tools if needed. [4] 

B. Now Assist for IT Service Management (ITSM) 

With the Now Assist for IT Service Management (ITSM) 

app, your agents can simplify their workflow and speed up 

incident resolution. They can swiftly summarize chat 

conver- sations and incident details, ensuring all pertinent 

information is captured. This includes providing concise 

summaries of virtual agent chats and incident records, 

allowing agents to quickly grasp the context and efficiently 

troubleshoot issues.  

Additionally, the app automatically generates resolution 

notes for incidents, providing valuable context for other 

agents who may encounter similar problems in the future. 

Furthermore, agents can leverage the app to create 

knowledge articles from resolved incidents, facilitating 

knowledge sharing and improving problem-solving 

efficiency across the team. 

Agents can seamlessly access these features through the 

Now Assist panel in the Service Operations Workspace for 

ITSM. This intuitive interface serves as a central hub where 

agents can request chat and incident summaries, generate 

resolution notes, and initiate knowledge article creation. By 

streamlining these processes, the Now Assist app empowers 

agents to effectively manage incidents, enhance 

collaboration, and contribute to a more efficient IT service 

management environment. [4] 

C. Asset Management 

The ServiceNow® Asset Management application integrates 

various aspects of IT assets, including physical, 

technological, contractual, and financial aspects. Its primary 

objectives in- clude controlling inventory, reducing costs, 

selecting suitable management tools, managing the asset life 

cycle, achieving compliance, improving IT service 

delivery, and establish- ing standards and processes. 

Successful asset management involves collaboration across 

departments like IT, finance, services, and end users. Asset 

Management is distinct from Configuration Management 

Database (CMDB) as it primarily focuses on financial 

tracking, while CMDB focuses on build- ing and 

maintaining elements for service availability. 

Asset and CI management involve creating and managing 

assets and configuration items, synchronizing assets and 

CIs, managing consumables, and retiring assets. The 

application offers functionalities such as managing assets 

through various asset classes, creating fixed assets, 

managing consumables, handling transfer orders, and 

utilizing stockrooms. It also sup- ports domain separation, 

enabling the segregation of data and administrative tasks. 

Additionally, the application integrates with other 

ServiceNow applications like Contract Management and 

Procurement to provide a comprehensive solution for asset 

management and procurement processes. [4] 

D. Change Management 

Change Management in ServiceNow ITSM encompasses 

three types of service changes: standard, emergency, and 

normal. Each type dictates the state model invoked and the 

change process to be followed. Standard changes are pre- 

authorized, low-risk modifications that adhere to specified 
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pro- cedures. They are commonly implemented and have a 

proven history of success. Emergency changes, on the other 

hand, are high-priority alterations required to resolve 

major incidents or address imminent service failures. They 

bypass typical approval processes and proceed directly to 

authorization by the CAB approval group. Normal changes 

encompass any service modifications that are neither 

standard nor emergency. These changes follow a prescribed 

process, requiring multiple levels of approval to ensure 

minimal disruption to services. 

In managing change requests seamlessly, organizations can 

create change approval policies tailored to their needs. 

These policies define approval definitions and workflows to 

control the approval process. Utilizing tools like the CAB 

Workbench facilitates the review and authorization of 

change requests. Additionally, the Mobile Agent mobile 

application allows per- sonnel to manage change tasks from 

anywhere, ensuring real- time access to information for task 

completion. Leveraging Platform Analytics Solutions 

provides actionable data visual- izations for process 

improvement, while managing workspace configurations 

within Service Operations Workspace ensures alignment 

with organizational change processes, enhancing efficiency 

and collaboration. [4] 

E. Coaching 

Coaching in ServiceNow ITSM focuses on developing the 

skills and competencies of IT staff, particularly in areas 

related to IT service management. Through coaching 

sessions, em- ployees gain practical knowledge and 

experience, contributing to a culture of continuous 

improvement. [4] 

F. Collaboration Services 

ServiceNow ITSM facilitates collaboration among IT teams 

and stakeholders through shared workspaces, 

communication channels, and project management tools. 

This fosters a collab- orative environment, leading to better 

coordination and faster resolution of issues. [4] 

G. Continual Improvement Management 

This feature enables organizations to continuously assess 

and improve their IT service management processes. 

Through feedback loops and performance metrics, 

ServiceNow ITSM identifies opportunities for enhancement, 

driving ongoing im- provements in service quality and 

efficiency. [4] 

H. DevOps 

Integration with DevOps tools in ServiceNow ITSM sup- 

ports agile development practices, enabling seamless 

handover between development and operations teams. This 

accelerates the delivery of new features and services, 

improving agility and responsiveness to market demands. 

[4] 

I. Digital End-User Experience 

ServiceNow ITSM enhances the digital experience for end- 

users through self-service portals, virtual agents, and mobile 

apps. This empowers users to resolve issues independently, 

reducing the burden on IT support teams and improving user 

satisfaction. [4] 

J. Expense Line 

The Expense Line feature in ServiceNow ITSM captures 

and categorizes expenses related to IT services, facilitating 

budgeting and cost analysis. This leads to more effective 

financial management and transparency in expenditure. [4] 

K. Employee Center 

The Employee Center in ServiceNow ITSM serves as a one- 

stop-shop for employees to access IT services, submit 

requests, and receive support. This enhances employee 

productivity and satisfaction by providing easy access to IT 

resources. [4] 

L. Incident Management 

ServiceNow’s Incident Management module automates the 

process of logging, categorizing, and resolving incidents, 

ensuring quick resolution and minimal impact on business 

operations. It also provides analytics for trend analysis and 

preventive measures. [4] 

M. Product Catalog 

The Product Catalog in ServiceNow ITSM provides a 

centralized repository of IT products and services, 

supporting standardization and catalog management. This 

facilitates easier request fulfillment and inventory 

management. [4] 

N. Problem Management 

Problem Management in ServiceNow ITSM identifies the 

root cause of recurring incidents and implements permanent 

fixes, preventing future occurrences. This reduces the fre- 

quency and severity of incidents, improving service 

stability. [4] 

O. Release Management 

ServiceNow’s Release Management module coordinates the 

rollout of new releases, ensuring that changes are tested and 

deployed safely. This minimizes the risk of disruptions and 

maximizes the benefits of new features and services. [4] 

P. Request Management 

The Request Management module automates the handling 

of service requests, from submission to fulfillment. This im- 

proves the speed and accuracy of service delivery, 

enhancing user satisfaction and operational efficiency. [4] 

Q. Site Reliability Metrics and Operations 

Site Reliability Metrics measure the performance and re- 

liability of IT services, providing actionable insights for im- 

provement. This supports the goal of delivering reliable, 

high- performing IT services that meet user expectations. 

Site Relia- bility Operations in ServiceNow ITSM focuses 

on maintaining the reliability and performance of IT 
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services, leveraging automation and analytics to minimize 

downtime and maximize uptime. [4] 

R. Task Outage and Task Intelligence for ITSM 

Task Outage in ServiceNow ITSM monitors the status of 

tasks, alerting users to delays or interruptions. This ensures 

that tasks are completed on time, maintaining workflow 

con- tinuity and operational efficiency. Task Intelligence 

analyzes task data to identify bottlenecks and inefficiencies, 

recom- mending optimizations to improve task completion 

times and resource utilization. This drives process 

improvement and efficiency gains. [4] 

S. ITSM Agent Workspace and Success Dashboard 

The ITSM Agent Workspace provides agents with a cen- 

tralized dashboard to manage incidents, problems, and other 

tasks. This enhances efficiency and productivity by consoli- 

dating information and tools needed for service delivery. 

The ITSM Success Dashboard provides a visual 

representation of key performance indicators (KPIs), trends, 

and benchmarks, enabling IT leaders to monitor and 

improve service delivery. This drives accountability and 

continuous improvement efforts. [4] 

 

T. ITSM Virtual Agent and Mobile Agent 

The ITSM Virtual Agent uses natural language processing 

to assist users in resolving issues autonomously, reducing 

the need for human intervention and freeing up IT support 

teams for more complex tasks. The ITSM Mobile Agent 

extends the capabilities of the virtual agent to mobile 

platforms, enabling users to access IT support anytime, 

anywhere. This enhances accessibility and convenience for 

users, improving the overall service experience. [4] 

 

ServiceNow ITSM encompasses a wide array of 

functionalities designed to address the multifaceted 

challenges of modern IT service management. Whether it’s 

automating incident management, optimizing asset 

utilization, or facilitating collaboration among IT teams, 

ServiceNow’s solutions are engineered to drive efficiency, 

reduce costs, and elevate the overall quality of IT 

services. By harnessing the power of artificial 

intelligence, machine learning, and innovative user-centric 

design principles, ServiceNow ITSM stands as a beacon of 

excellence in the ITSM landscape, empowering 

organizations to navigate the complexities of digital 

transformation with confidence and precision. [4] 

 

IV. CHALLENGES 
 

A. Adoption of New Features 

It’s important that ServiceNow typically releases a new 

version approximately every six months, introducing new 

features. These features, although designed to improve 

service delivery and user engagement,the challenge lies in 

ensuring that all employees are adequately trained and 

comfortable with these new tools and processes within the 

timeframe between releases. 

 

B. Technical Support and Training Needs 

With the introduction of new functionalities and updates, 

there is an increased demand for technical support and train- 

ing. Employees may face difficulties in navigating the new 

interface or utilizing the updated features without adequate 

guidance. This could lead to decreased productivity if not 

properly addressed through targeted training programs and 

accessible support channels. C. Integration Challenges: 

Integrating new features into existing workflows can be 

challenging. The Washington DC release introduces several 

enhancements aimed at improving collaboration and visibil- 

ity across ITSM and ITOM capabilities. Ensuring seamless 

integration of these features into existing processes requires 

careful configuration and customization, which may pose a 

learning curve for ITSM employees. 

D. Security Considerations: 

With every update comes the need to reassess security 

protocols and settings. Employees responsible for ITSM se- 

curity may face challenges in ensuring that the new release 

complies with organizational security policies and 

standards, especially concerning features like Single Sign-

On (SSO) and data privacy. 

E. Data Migration and Compatibility Issues: 

Migrating data to the new release and ensuring compatibility 

with existing systems and data formats can be a 

complex task. Employees may encounter difficulties in 

migrating data without loss of information or integrity, 

affecting the continuity of ITSM operations. 

 

Addressing these challenges requires a comprehensive 

approach, including dedicated training sessions, clear 

communication about the benefits and requirements of the 

new release, and ongoing support to help employees adapt 

to the changes. [5] 

V. FUTURE SCOPE 

ServiceNow, as a leading cloud-based platform for IT 

process streamlining and efficiency improvement, holds sig- 

nificant promise for future developments and enhancements. 

Based on current trends and industry insights, several areas 

of potential growth and innovation can be identified: 

ServiceNow is poised to integrate advanced artificial intel- 

ligence (AI) and machine learning (ML) capabilities even 

fur- ther into its platform, utilizing these technologies for 

sophisti- cated automation, predictive analytics, and 

intelligent decision- making features that will enhance 

operational efficiency and service delivery. As businesses 

increasingly demand tailored solutions, ServiceNow is 

expected to offer expanded cus- tomization options, 

including more flexible workflows, en- hanced dashboard 

personalization, and intuitive configuration tools, 

empowering users to adapt the platform to their specific 
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needs with greater ease. In response to evolving cyber 

threats and data privacy concerns, ServiceNow will likely 

prioritize robust security enhancements, such as 

strengthening encryp- tion protocols, bolstering access 

controls, and introducing proactive threat detection 

capabilities to safeguard sensitive information and ensure 

regulatory compliance. 

To address the growing demand for interconnected IT 

ecosystems, ServiceNow is anticipated to enhance its inte- 

gration capabilities with deeper integrations with third-

party 

applications and platforms, standardized APIs for easier 

inter- operability, and comprehensive data synchronization 

mecha- nisms, enabling seamless data flow and 

interoperability across diverse systems. ServiceNow’s 

commitment to customer- centricity will drive continuous 

improvements in user expe- rience, introducing more 

intuitive self-service options like AI- powered chatbots and 

comprehensive knowledge bases, as well as proactive 

support initiatives aimed at enhancing user satis- faction and 

fostering long-term relationships. With a culture of 

sustained innovation, ServiceNow is likely to remain at the 

forefront of technological advancements, exploring 

pioneering solutions in areas such as quantum computing, 

augmented reality, and blockchain integration, further 

expanding the plat- form’s capabilities and staying ahead of 

emerging industry trends. 

The future outlook for ServiceNow is characterized by a 

convergence of advanced technologies, enhanced 

customiza- tion options, fortified security measures, 

seamless integra- tions, superior customer experiences, 

sustained innovation, and widespread enterprise adoption. 

By staying attuned to evolving market dynamics and user 

requirements, ServiceNow is well-positioned to continue its 

trajectory of growth and innovation, cementing its status as 

a cornerstone of modern IT management and service 

delivery. [6] 

 

VI. CONCLUSION 

Based on the comprehensive analysis conducted throughout 

this survey paper, ServiceNow’s significance in optimizing 

cloud-based IT processes and its promising future prospects 

are evident. The strategic investments in advanced technolo- 

gies like artificial intelligence (AI) and machine learning 

(ML) are pivotal in driving ServiceNow towards more 

predictive and proactive IT service management (ITSM) 

operations. These innovations not only elevate the 

platform’s capabilities but also establish a benchmark for 

businesses on how to leverage AI and ML for streamlining 

their IT processes and decision- making. 

Furthermore, ServiceNow’s dedication to offering extensive 

customization options showcases its adaptability to meet the 

evolving needs of businesses effectively. By enabling 

organi- zations to tailor their ITSM strategies, ServiceNow 

ensures maximum efficiency and effectiveness in IT 

operations. The emphasis on security and integration 

capabilities underscores ServiceNow’s commitment to 

safeguarding customer data and facilitating seamless IT 

process management. With robust security measures to 

counter emerging cyber threats and expanded integration 

capabilities, ServiceNow emerges as a comprehensive 

solution for businesses navigating digital trans- formation 

complexities. 

Looking into the future of ServiceNow in ITSM, relentless 

innovation remains a key driver, keeping the platform at the 

forefront of IT process optimization. Continuous efforts to 

in- troduce new features and capabilities ensure ServiceNow 

stays ahead in adapting to the ever-changing technological 

land- scape. Moreover, the projected increase in enterprise 

adoption signifies growing appreciation for ServiceNow’s 

comprehen- sive suite of tools among businesses seeking to 

enhance their ITSM practices. As more enterprises 

recognize the benefits of leveraging ServiceNow, its impact 

on ITSM practices is set to expand significantly, solidifying 

its position as a leading force in shaping the future of ITSM. 
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